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PRESS ADVISORY

Basel Convention on Hazardous Wastes to meet in Geneva on public-private partnerships, technology transfer and toxic ships
Geneva, 31 August 2007 – The Open-Ended Working Group of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal is holding a one-week meeting in Geneva on 3-7 September 2007.

The meeting will review a complex agenda in preparation for the next Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention to be held in Bali, Indonesia, in June next year. Among the items to be discussed are a possible new public-private partnership on used and end-of-life computing equipment, a review of the role of the Basel Convention Regional Centres for capacity building and technology transfer and the existence of any gaps between the Basel Convention and the International Convention for the Prevention of Pollution from Ships (MARPOL) following the tragic incident of dumping of toxic waste in Côte d’Ivoire in 2006.

“The Basel Convention is a mature global legal instrument with operational mechanisms in place, which meet the needs of its 170 Parties,” says Executive Secretary Dr. Katharina Kummer Peiry, who took up her office on 1 September 2007. “The Probo Koala incident last year highlighted the continued importance and need for the Convention” she added. “It also shows that enforcement of the Basel Convention continues to be a major challenge. In facing this challenge, now is the time to build on what has already been achieved. The Convention’s Regional Centres have a strong potential to assist countries in their efforts to implement and enforce the Convention. Public-private partnerships provide an innovative approach to strengthening capacities, particularly in developing and transition countries.  In this sense, this meeting is expected to pave the way for important decisions by the Conference of the Parties next year”. 

The meeting will also review the levels of control needed under the new International Convention for the Safe and Environmentally Sound Recycling of Ships, which is currently being negotiated in the International Maritime Organization.
On technical issues, draft technical guidelines on the environmentally sound management of used tyres and mercury wastes will be considered. 

The overall workplan for the Convention until 2010 and beyond will be discussed as well as cooperation and coordination with the Rotterdam Convention on the Prior Informed Consent Procedure for Certain Hazardous Chemicals and Pesticides in International Trade and the Stockholm Convention on Persistent Organic Pollutants. 

About the Basel Convention

The Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal is the most comprehensive global environmental agreement on hazardous and other wastes. It has 170 Parties and aims to protect human health and the environment against the adverse effects resulting from the generation, management, transboundary movements and disposal of hazardous and other wastes. It came into force in 1992.

The Basel Convention has two pillars; first, it regulates the transboundary movements of hazardous and other wastes. Second, the Convention obliges its Parties to ensure that such wastes are managed and disposed of in an environmentally sound manner (ESM). To this end, Parties are expected to minimize the quantities that are moved across borders, to treat and dispose of wastes as close as possible to their place of generation and to prevent or minimize the generation of wastes at source. Strong controls have to be applied from the generation of a hazardous waste to its storage, transport, treatment, reuse, recycling, recovery and final disposal. 
The Basel Convention has 14 Regional and Coordinating Centres, with one or more operating on every continent. The Centres develop and undertake regional projects, and deliver training and technology transfer for the implementation of the Convention under the direction of the Conference of the Parties and of the Secretariat of the Convention. Recent years have seen efforts under the Basel Convention to develop a global strategy for environmentally sound waste management. This included support to the launch of the Mobile Phone Partnership Initiative, hopefully the first of several Strategic Partnerships in different areas of waste management.  

Note to the editors: for more information, please contact the Secretariat of the Basel Convention on +41-(0)79-212 47 26) See also www.basel.int.


